
April 6, 2020 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
I hope everyone is well and staying healthy. Just some updates: 
 
Monday April 6 – Thursday, April 9 

• Teachers have been instructed to reconnect with their students/families.  
• A continuation of online curricular activities/assignments for students to work on at home can be 

found on teacher websites. Parents can find teacher websites/emails through the Lockport School 
website by clicking the contact us tab. All websites are now active and will be updated regularly.  

• These activities/assignments will not be for report card marks. 
• Communication with teachers can be through email.  
• Students will be able to communicate responsibly through their school email accounts.  
• It is not expected that parents/guardians teach their children. 
• If any parent requires non-internet assignments, please contact your child’s subject teacher. 
• Divisional procedures are being developed to support everyone to be ready for next week as we 

continue "Learning from Home". This includes how much work to give students, platform of 
instruction, social-emotional support, etc.  

April 13 and Beyond 
• These activities/assignments will be for report card marks. 
• Student's marks will be locked in as a baseline as of March 12. No student will receive a lower 

mark than what they had March 12. Students marks will only go up. 
• If any parent requires non-internet assignments, please contact your child’s subject teacher. 
• Lines of communication need to go both ways. Teachers will communicate with families. It is 

important for families to acknowledge the teacher’s communication efforts. 
 
Student Property 

• The school division will be putting together a protocol for picking up materials and emptying 
lockers/classrooms. This will be done in a matter that is uniform and as safe as possible for all 
involved. When this protocol is established, we will inform our community so families can 
retrieve their property. We’re hoping this will be addressed this week. If there are items that need 
to be picked up sooner, please let us know. 

 
Dan and I will manage the system in place. Please do not hesitate to contact us should you have any 
questions or concerns.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Darcy Nazimek  Dan Marshall 
Principal  Vice Principal 
dnazimek@lssd.ca dmarshall@lssd.ca 
 


